
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Great Cooking 1 / 2 B 

Zucchini and Carrot Fritters 

with lots of yummy vegies 

from our garden 

 

 

 

next week  

Monday 23 rd  April   

STEM Club  

Tuesday 24 th  April  

LEPS Athletics Day 

Home Work Club 

Wednesday 25 th  April  

ANZAC DAY ï NO SCHOOL 

Thursday 26 th  April  

School Bank Day 

Friday 27 th  April  

Breakfast Club  8:15ï8:45am 

Instrumental Music sessions 

Friendship Pods 

Assembly 

NO PROM BUS TODAY 

 

coming up  
 

reminders  

Wednesday 25 th 

April Publi c Holiday . 

Anzac Service 11am 

at Cenotaph, Marine 

Parade  

        April  18    2018  
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Welcome New Staffé.. 

It is great to have everyone back from our Easter break. Term 2 is already shaping up to be extremely busy. 

Our Open Day in May will once again showcase the fantastic learning around the school and many other 

individual and whole school events. At the end of this term parents will also receive a comprehensive report 

about their childôs progress. 

Over the last 2 days I have been incredibly impressed with how our students have returned from holidays and 

are extremely focussed on their learning. Having walked through the classrooms over the last 2 days, all 

students are looking refreshed and excited about being back at school. At the beginning of the year it is the 

teachers who set the high expectations for students but at the start of this term it is the students who are 

setting those expectations with amazing results so far. 

Student Absencesé. 

In line with the Department of Education policies, this term and for the remainder of the year, we will be 

contacting parents on the same day any student who has not attended school before 10am. If you know your 

child will be away please contact the school as soon as possible, this will then minimise the amount of calls we 

have to make to parents. We are also looking at different options for parents to inform the school about any 

absences but to cater for this change we will be having someone in the office from 8am each day starting from 

next week. Parents can also fill out an absence note provided on the back of the newsletter to ensure we have 

no unexplained absences for the year. 

ANZAC Serviceé.. Public Holiday 

Next week, as a school we will be attending an ANZAC service. Our school captains will also be laying a 

wreath at the official ANZAC service held by the RSL on behalf of the school at 11pm. Any of our school 

leaders or students are welcome to attend the event. 

Moving around the schoolé.. 

A reminder to all families to be particularly careful driving and parking, in the morning and afternoons, now that 

school has resumed. Over the coming weeks we will be asking the police to patrol the 40km speed limits and 

enforcing parking restrictions particularly around the school crossing. We are also looking for any feedback 

regarding our current parking arrangements, given our enrolment is slightly increasing we need to look at our 

current parking arrangements to ensure our students have the opportunity to move safely around our school. 

Homework Clubé.. 

Just a reminder Homework club will again be running every Tuesday after school for students in Grade 1 to 

Grade 6. This after school activity aims to support students with any additional needs they may have. 

Teachers will stop in at various stages to support the students and answer any questions they may have. 

Student attendance can be flexible depending on their needs. Students can bring maths, readers or any other 



 

 

questions they may be having trouble with. Students who are also struggling to find the time to read regularly 

at home or complete their maths books may be directed to attend the homework club to help support their 

additional learning. All students should be completing some form of home each week. With over 1000 new 

books in our library there are plenty of opportunities for students to borrow books to read at home. 

Simon Prior                            

 

 

 

Pupils of the Week - congratulations 

 

Courtney Widdowsï For amazing story writing by matching the sounds she hears to the correct letters. 

Trinity So  ï Trinity has been a great helper this week.  She has been listening and working very hard in class.  Well 

done Trinity. 

Liam Weatherby ï Great attendance Liam and working hard to remember the sounds. Well done! 

Owen Fisher ï For an amazing effort during our class cooking! Very enthusiastic! 

Brooke Collier ï For having a great start to term 2. Fantastic reading .  Keep up the amazing work. 

Sienna Evans- Great to see Sienna fitting into our learning routine and displaying excellent reading, writing abilities.  

Always willing to contribute to class discussions. Well done Sienna. 

Maggie White ï For a great start to the term, making fantastic contributions to our class discussions and displaying our 

school values. 

Mia Fileden- For making a great start to Term 2 and always putting extra energy into the creative features of her work. 

Riley Bushby ï For a great start to Term 2 and showing excellence in all classwork especially during fraction work in 

Maths. 

Bridget Hayes ï For her excellent reading, a fantastic effort.   Well done Bridget. 

Sport ï Lucas West ï For improved behaviour and his motivation to participate in sport. Well done Lucas. 

 

A very BIG welcome to all our new students and their families.  Our new students 

have settled in and are working diligently. Well Done!!!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


